Statements from UN-HABITAT

Thank-you very much to the secretariat for the invitation to participate in this meeting and the opportunity to coordinate our efforts with those of the protocol. 

And thanks to Germany and WECF for the work conduced so far on the issue of equitable access. 

Over the past year, UN-HABITAT,  in its role as host organization for the Global Water Operators’ Partnerships Alliance, has been working with sector partners in South East Europe– mostly water utilities and their associations - to create a platform to facilitate Water Operators’ Partnerships here. Water Operators Partnerships (or WOPs) are results-oriented collaborations between water and sanitation service providers that aim at enhancing their capacity to deliver adequate basic services to all. They are solidarity-based partnerships and are conducted on a not-for-profit basis. The role of the WOPs platform is to help facilitate the brokering, financing and implementation of these peer support relationships between utilities. 

Because small scale public water supply and sanitation service providers are clearly those with the greatest needs in the region, the WOPs platform for South East Europe sees them as priority beneficiaries of peer support through WOPs. We would therefore like to express UN-HABITAT’s interest in engaging in this activity area as a Main partner, and to begin working – in particular with WECF and the Small Community Water Supply Management (SCWSM) network – in identifying synergies and joint initiatives within the workplan of the protocol. 

Statement 2:

Thank-you, Mr. Chair for the opportunity to intervene,

UN-HABITAT doesn’t have resources to contribute directly to the protocol, but our activities are clearly synergetic with those of the protocol, and by working in close collaboration with the protocol activities, I am certain we can add value to one another’s work. 
As mentioned, the WOP-SEE platform will be facilitating partnerships between utilities in this region to help them address performance and service provision issues. In this context of working closely with water utilities – who, practically speaking, have the ultimate responsibility for water service provision - on issues of access, and in light of UN-HABITAT’s long experience in helping countries achieve equitable access to water and sanitation, including helping to translate the right to water and sanitation into practice, we would like to express our interest in being included as partners in the activity area 8 of Achieving Equitable access (and participating in the drafting committee).

The Water Operators partnerships platform in South-East Europe is in the process of developing a three year workplan and there will certainly be a number of meetings and traning events more clearly spelled out in that document. In the meantime, we can report with certainty on one upcoming event. It is a matchmaking workshop that we intend to hold in March 10-11 in Sarajevo in conjunction with the NALAS Municipal fair.  This will bring together water utility managers from the South East European region to identify complementary skill sets that would lend themselves to peer support. 

